
GRATITUDE 

Happy Thanksgiving to all our friends and 
family in the States and around the world! 
I would like to take this opportunity to say, 
“Thank you!” to each of the churches 
and individuals that have faithfully 
supported our ministry through the 
years. Your faithfulness to the Lord and to 
us is greatly appreciated and, at the same time, very 
humbling. We don’t deserve God’s goodness, but we are 
indeed “Grateful–Thankful–Blessed”! You are a blessing! 

 
SALVATIONS AND BAPTISMS 

We praise the Lord for His goodness 
and the fruit that He gives for our 
labors. Just recently my wife led 
Alison, a lady in the church at Vitoc, 
to the  Lord. She has been attending for 
some time, but she said that “the 
Word of God is what led her to 

realize that she needed to be saved!” (Amen!)  

About two weeks ago, we held the first baptismal service 
for Truth Baptist church in San Ramón. These two couples 
are the first group of believers that have been baptized since 

the start of the church. We praise the 

Lord that He continues to transform lives 
for His glory! Pray for James and 
Mildred, Paul and Paula, as they 
continue to grow in the Lord! Also pray for 
Roly and Akemi, who are scheduled to be 
baptized this coming Saturday.  

MORE BAPTISMS 
 

God is so good! It is such a blessing to receive reports from 
Guatemala of how the Lord continues to bless in the ministry 
there in our absence. Truth Baptist Church of Guatemala 
City continues to grow with people being saved, baptized 
and joining the church. Praise the Lord with us! 

 

 
 

SEMINARY LAND UPDATE:  Due to several factors that 
changed here in Peru, we are now looking at purchasing only 
5 acres of the 7 we had 
originally mentioned. The 
cost is about $25,000.00 
instead of $30,000.00. We 
currently have about 
$21,900.00 that has been 
given towards this need. 
Please continue to pray 
that the Lord will provide 
all that is needed.  
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